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Comments I objected to this proposal last year on traffic safety grounds, and I understand it was withdrawn and
this is a new submission. Having looked at the application and the proposed HGV numbers and routes
involved, I am objecting again. The proposal for HGVs to approach the site via Dunnings Road is
dangerous. This is a narrow road in more than one location, and I have personally witnessed cars
colliding - and on more than one occasion knocking wing mirrors off - on several occasions. A plan
involving numerous HGVs using this road daily is a serious accident waiting to happen. Despite being a
narrow road, it can often already be busy with car traffic - Standen National Trust can be very busy in
the summer time, many people use the road as a cut through from East Grinstead to villages and the
A22 at Wych Cross. It can also be busy when there are events at the Rugby Club, Saint Hill Manor, and
the Hockey Club. The proposal also suggests the HGVs will depart the site via Saint Hill Road, passing
all the above locations. Saint Hill Manor Scientology HQ is also a busy location and I have frequently
observed pedestrians walking to the site along Saint Hill Road despite it not having a pavement or
lighting. It's dangerous enough with cars driving along it having to swerve to avoid them, without
adding in numerous HGVs daily. This plan should be refused without a better traffic management plan.

Received 06/02/2020 19:12:38

Attachments


